

## **City of Grand Island**

### Tuesday, June 11, 2002 Council Session

#### Item G20

# #2002-162 - Approving Donation of Surplus Equipment from the Street Division, Public Works Department

The Street and Transportation Division of the Public Works Department is replacing a motor grader. The grader to be replaced has been offered to other City departments and none are interested in acquiring it. The grader is a small Caterpillar 12 that has served the City for forty years. At that age, the value of the motor grader is difficult to estimate, but similar units were found available on the Internet with an asking prices of approximately \$6,000. The Grand Island School District has requested that we consider giving them the surplus grader. They could make good use of this equipment for snow removal and grading parking lots. It is recommended that the grader be donated to the Grand Island School District.

Staff Contact: Steve Riehle, City Engineer/Public Works Director

City of Grand Island City Council

#### RESOLUTION 2002-162

WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island has a motor grader which has been declared surplus; and

WHEREAS, the Grand Island School District has requested the City to consider donating the surplus motor grader.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the surplus motor grader previously declared surplus shall be donated to the Grand Island School District.

- - -

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on June 11, 2002.

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk

Approved as to Form ?
June 6, 2002 ? City Attorney